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CALL TO ORDER and INTRODUCTIONS: President Patty Gould St. Aubin called the meeting to order at 6:00 pm in Marcell Family Center. A quorum was present with 12 out of 15 paid member lake associations being represented.
APPROVAL OF AGENDA 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES: Minutes of  June 20, 2018 were approved as sent out by email and posted on website. Jim/Jack. MCU
TREASURER’S REPORT: Helen Adamson reported $1833.27 in checking. She paid MN COLA dues $150. She sent out 47 invoices for this next season’s membership dues and received payments from 5 lake associations already! Motion made to accept report. Harold G./Jack MCU

Motion to approve reimbursing Helen for stamps $25. Jan/Mavis MCU
PRESIDENT’S COMMENTS

Patty visited Turtle, Deer Lake Watershed/Effie, Suomi Area in addition to her own Greater Pokegama Lake Assn. Compliments to al!
There were 90 attendees at Septic Seminar at Wabana Town Hall on June 28. Dr. Sarah Hagar’s presentation will be broadcast on ICTV.  Reps from Bunes Septic did a demo cleanout of the town hall system. 
New Shoreline Guides are to be distributed especially to new landowners. Very informative and attractive booklet!

Patty also has copies available of Sustainable Forestry practices for lakeshore owners.

Share your newsletters! Tom Nelson will post on ICOLA website. Send directly to nelso885@umn.edu.
OLD BUSINESS
Bill Grantges, AIS coordinator for Itasca County, distributed lists of impaired and/or infested waters in Itasca County which is, also, posted on www.ItascaAIS.info. It is updated daily. CALL 218-256-4243 if you suspect AIS in your lake. 

Grants for Community Action Projects (CAP) are available. There is currently $33,402 in the county fund. Matching funds or sweat equity are ways the lake association can partner with Itasca County to prevent AIS.

Sentry program trains volunteers to watch their own lakeshore and neighboring areas to be on guard against invasive species. 

Volunteer to become a trained Sentry! Boots on the ground and Eyes on the water will result in early detection and control.
AIS Detectors receive more extensive training in AIS identification. They are volunteers who can help ID AIS.

Cec Riedman, Turtle Lake, invited as many as possible to participate in Starry Trek on Sat. Aug. 18 search for starry stonewort in bloom. Plan a four-hour morning commitment with a promise of refreshments at two locations: Grand Rapids and Turtle Lake. 

Bill reported on the Multi-regional Ambassador program to reach out to resorts to prevent AIS. Slow going, but progress being made.

In addition to resorts, there are concerns with Vacation Rentals By Owner VRBO’s since they are not registered/regulated.

IF YOU SUSPECT AIS, REPORT ASAP to RICH REZANKA 218-328-8821 or BILL GRANTGES 218-256-4243
NEW BUSINESS
1. Itasca County Fair is Aug. 15-19. PLEASE SIGN UP FOR A SHIFT OR TWO! Very interesting talking to fair goers!
Bill and Catherine will coordinate workers so please contact them asap! Or just stop by to help!

2. Shoreland Stewardship Awards Motion made to authorize up to $400 for awards. Tim Fritts of SWCD has four candidates currently in the running for the awards. Leroy/Mavis MCU
3. Itasca County Dive Team is seeking donations for equipment for six divers. $36,000 is the total cost. Deer Lake Assn made a sizable donation since one of their members, Jon Arsenault, has removed AIS (curly pondweed) from underwater near the public access, Rich Rezanka, regional DNR AIS,  is another diver. Motion made to donate $100 from ICOLA. Catherine/Tom Nelson MCU.
4. Officers up for election this year, Secretary Catherine McLynn and Treasurer Helen Adamson, both agreed to serve another term. No other nominations were made. Motion to cast white ballot for nominees: Jack/LeRoy MCU 

PANEL – ITASCA COUNTY COMMISSIONER TERRY SNYDER,  ENVIRONMENTAL SERVICES JIM GUSTAFSON,

JOHN DAVIS, DEER LAKE ASSOCIATION            Each panelist responded to questions as follows:
Comm. Terry Snyder: What has Itasca County Board of Commissioners done to ensure protection of water quality?

1. The board supports Environmental Service Department by approving their budget including hiring employees. 

2. The board accepts public input and approves ordinance revisions

3. Board members invite open communication 

4. The board supports enforcement of ordinances and state laws by Sheriff, DNR and USFS.

Jim Gustafson: What has Environmental Services Department done to ensure protection of water quality?
ES manages Shoreland Alteration process, site inspections, verifying proposed distances to ensure proper setbacks, monitor development, variances, non-conformities via Planning Commission and Board of Adjustment, and work with SWCD, 
John Davis: What has Deer Lake Association done to ensure protection of water quality?

Implementing strategies recommended as a result of  the Deer-Pokegama Lake study from 2013, DLA sought to partner with Itasca County to:

1. Reduce phosphorus input from tributaries and non-compliant septic systems

2. Prevent spread of AIS by establishing a Rapid Response Plan

3. Fundraising $100,000 to provide loans for septic upgrades and voluntary inspections

Comm. Terry Snyder: How can the Board effectively enforce ordinances to protect water quality?

1. Approve budget/hiring for Environmental Services Department as well as Highway and Sheriff’s Departments.
2. Ensure Departments have training for road construction that reduces impact on wetlands and waters

3. Receive public input including recommendations from ICOLA for ordinance revisions that are fair and enforceable
4. Consider means by which to ensure VRBO’s are complying with ordinances.

\
Jim Gustafson: How does Environmental Services Department ensure effective enforcement of ordinances?

        ES provides technical guidelines, pre-construction site inspections for SSTS, provides training opportunities for contractors, follows up on complaints/violations. There is currently a septic system low interest loan program for those with income limitations ie poor credit. 
John Davis: How does Deer Lake work to ensure effective enforcement of ordinances?

DLA has 350 property owners. 150 have septic systems that have not been inspected and likely 40% are non-compliant. This info courtesy of partnership with ES to review the files. DLA is offering to PAY FOR VOLUNTARY INSPECTIONS and is working with county on the low interest loan program to upgrade those that fail. 
Added note: Dan Steward, Board of Soil and Water Resources, has reported that lakes with 75% forested lakeshore have better water quality protection, so ordinances should provide for a significant percentage of forested lakeshore.

Meeting adjourned at 7:55 pm. Next meeting is scheduled for Oct. 17 at 7 pm in the courthouse. 
Respectfully submitted,
Catherine McLynn, Secretary

